

Rupert A. Nock Middle School

70 Low Street, Newburyport, Massachusetts 01950 Tel.: 978-465-4448 • Fax: 978-465-4074

Elizabeth Collins Raucci, Principal . Lisa Furlong, Assistant Principal

- NEWBURYPORT PUBLIC SCHOOLS -

January 4, 2016

Dear Parents/Guardians of Skiers and Snowboarders,

Our ski/snowboard program will begin on Tuesday, January 12, 2016. Below are some important reminders.

- All skiers and boarders must wear a helmet.
- Ski/Snowboard equipment is not allowed on the bus to school.
- Students bringing skis/snowboards and equipment to school are to bring their equipment into school from the side parking lot through the doors at the gym/auditorium entrance.

 The doors will open at 7:00am. The Lead Monitor, Jessica DeLacey will be there to assist students.

 Students will store their equipment in the back of the auditorium.
 - Please do not use the loading dock doors or the front doors.

- Students are reminded to be in homeroom for attendance by 7:25am. Bringing in ski/snowboard equipment is not an excused tardy.
- Students may either bring food with them for a snack or bring money to purchase food at the ski lodge cafeteria.
- Students will be leaving the school by 2:05pm to travel by chartered school bus to the Bradford Ski area. Each bus is chaperoned by 2 teacher monitors.
- Students will return to the Middle School between 6:20 and 6:30pm.
- Only Buses will be allowed to park in the semi-circle driveway in the front of the school.
- Please park in the school side parking lot when picking up students returning from Bradford Ski. <u>Please do not park</u> in the front driveway or parking lot in the front of the school.
- If you are picking up your child at Bradford after ski, it is important for you to send a note to school with your child to give his/her bus monitor. When you pick up your child, please see their bus monitor, as well.
- If you have students in both the Nock and the Molin Ski/ Snowboard Programs, it is necessary for you to be at the Nock to pick up your Nock student upon his/her arrival back to school at 6:20pm.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. We look forward to a great season.

If you have any questions, please call Dawn at school @ 978-465-4447 ext. 2198 or ddeltorchio@newburyport.k12.ma.us.

Sincerely,

Dawn DelTorchio
RAN Administrative Assistant/Ski Program Coordinator